

OFFICE OF THE CHANCELLOR

Brian Haynes Named Vice Chancellor for Student Affairs

Dear Campus Community:

I am pleased to announce the appointment of Dr. Brian Haynes as UCR's next Vice Chancellor for Student Affairs, subject to approval by President Napolitano. Dr. Haynes currently serves as Vice President for Student Affairs at California State University, San Bernardino (CSUSB). Dr. Haynes' appointment will begin on August 15, 2018. Dr. Haynes joined CSUSB in 2013 after spending eight years as Vice President and Dean of Students at Clayton State University in Morrow, Georgia. He previously spent five years as a Professor and an Administrator at Florida International University. He has also worked in Intercultural and Student Affairs at East Carolina University and Gettsyburg College.

Dr. Haynes received a Ph.D. in higher education from Ohio University, specializing in college student personnel. He has published on a variety of topics in higher education, including African American students and organizations. He presently serves on the NASPA foundation board, and on the advisory boards for the journal Student Affairs Today and for the Inland Valley News. You can read more about Dr. Haynes' background online.

I would like to extend my gratitude to all members of the UCR community who participated in this national search, and in particular, to the search advisory committee members:

Ron Coley (Chair), Vice Chancellor for Business and Administrative Services
Aram Ayra, ASUCR President
Jalani Bakari, Chair, UCR Grier Concerned Citizens
Adam Daniels, Student Life Student Organizations Advisor

Ninfa Delgado, Immediate Past Chair, UCR Chicano Latino Alumni Chapter
Peter Graham, Associate Dean and Professor of Philosophy
Robin Holmes-Sullivan, UC Vice President for Student Affairs
Paul Lyons, Senior Associate Dean and Clinical Professor of Family Medicine
Shawn Ragan, GSA President
Joana Reyes, Student Representative, Diversity Council
Julie Salgado, Staff Assembly President
Wendy Saltzman, Professor of Evolution, Ecology, and Organismal Biology
Joe Virata, Interim Assistant Vice Chancellor for Student Affairs and Dean of Students

I also wish to acknowledge the significant leadership provided this year by Interim Vice Chancellor and GSOE Dean Tom Smith. I'm grateful for his service, commitment, and contributions to both Student Affairs and GSOE.

Sincerely, Kim A. Wilcox, Chancellor